
CITY OF NEW YORK 

MAYOR’S OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

MAYOR’S OFFICE OF OPERATIONS 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT BLOCK GRANT PROGRAM 

NOTICE OF PROPOSED PROGRAM ALLOCATIONS FOR THE 2022 CONSOLIDATED PLAN 

NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY OF THE PROPOSED CITY FISCAL YEAR 2023 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT PROGRAM DESCRIPTIONS & BUDGET 

 

TO ALL AGENCIES, COMMUNITY BOARDS, GROUPS, AND PERSONS: 

 

Modification to the Community Development Block Grant Program (CD) 

Pursuant to Section 91.105(c) of the Department of Housing and Urban Development's (HUD) Consolidated Plan 

Regulations, the City proposes programs and budget allocations for the 2022 Consolidated Plan/Forty-Eighth 

Community Development Program Year (CD 48). The programs and budget allocations are identified in the 

"Proposed City Fiscal Year 2023 Community Development Program." This document contains the Proposed City 

Fiscal Year 2023 budget, the Proposed Revised CD Year 48 budget (which will be incorporated into the Calendar 

Year 2022 Consolidated Plan), and the Proposed CD 49 / Calendar Year 2023 budget. This document is not 

related to Community Development Block Grant-Disaster Recovery funding. 

 

Beginning Wednesday, April 27, 2022, the "Proposed City Fiscal Year 2023 Community Development Program" 

document will be available for download through the Mayor’s Office of Operations’ website at 

www1.nyc.gov/site/operations/projects/consolidated-plan.page. Executive summaries will also be available.  

 

Please email any comments on the proposed changes to ConPlanNYC@cityhall.nyc.gov by close of business 

May 31, 2022. 

 

City of New York:  Eric Adams, Mayor 

                                Jacques Jiha, Ph.D., Director, Mayor’s Office of Management and Budget 

 

Date:  April 27, 2022 
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